
A beautiful sunny return to school after the holidays.  I hope you all had a good rest and enjoyed 

yourselves whatever you got up to.  We have a jam-packed term ahead with lots of learning, fun and 

activity.  Please check the diary for some key dates. Robin 
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Staffing 
A big welcome back to Laura Beeson who returns 

next week from her maternity leave.  Laura will 

return next Friday 27th April, then from the 

following Monday will be the Woodpeckers class 

teacher each Monday, working alongside Danielle 

for the rest of the term. Laura will be back three 

days per week and we are all very glad to see her 

return.   

New Classroom 
The new classroom is now complete in terms of building 

and construction and we will spend this term making it 

beautiful in readiness for our next Reception cohort.  As 

you know, the new space….called 
Ladybirds Class….will be one giant class 

for all of Reception with two teachers 

and two nursery officers.  I am confident 

this will be a brilliant resource for our 

children, knowing how amazing our EYFS 

Team are and the excellent foundation the children 

transferring from our nursery have had with 

Richard.  Watch this space. 
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Building Work 
With the classroom now 

complete, construction turns to 

renovating each individual 

window in the school. We are 

happy to put up with some more 

disruption if it means the windows are safe and 

energy efficient. We are so lucky to have had such 

a whopping investment from Camden into the 

building. 

Phonics Check 
For Y1 children, there will be a 

Phonics Check the week beginning 

11th June. This will also involve 

those Y2 children who did not 
reach the threshold during Y1. 

Robin will be holding a 

meeting for Parents on 

Monday 30th April. A Phonics Goody bag will 

also be given out at that meeting for you to use to 

help your child at home.  Please make every effort 

to attend if you can. 

Stars of the week  
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Key Dates 

Mon 23rd April                    Y3 to Celtic Harmony 

                                         YR NHS Audio Checks  

Tues 24th April                    Y6 Mock SATs Day 

Weds 25th April                  Camden Tennis Competition 

Thurs 26th April                   YR&Y6 NHS Measurement Programme 

      3 pm STEAM Exhibition Year 4 

Fri 27th April                        Y1 CLC Trip 

Mon 30th April                     9am Y1 Phonics Meeting for Parents 

       (Middle Hall) 

Tues 1st May                        Y2 SATS begin (throughout May) 

Tues 8th May                        Y5 CLC Trip 

Thurs 10th May                     Y4 Trip to Museum of London 

Mon 14th May                       KS2 SATS Tests ALL WEEK 

                                           Mental Health Awareness Week 

Thurs 24th May                     Class/Group Photographs 

                                           Y3 STEAM Exhibition 

Fri 25th May                       End of Term 

Mon 28th May to Friday 1st June          Half Term 

Mon 4th June                      INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Fri 8th June                           Y6 CLC Trip 

11th June to 15th June             Phonics Check Week 

Fri 15th June                          Eid Begins 

Mon 18th June                       RE Day 

                                           Y3 CLC Trip 

                                           Y5 Mosque Trip 

Thurs 21st June                    Y4 Temple Trip 

Mon 25th June                       Y6 School Journey All Week 

Weds 4th July                        KS2 Sports Day 

Weds 11th July                      Annual Reports to Parents & Carers 

       out 

Thurs 12th July                      EYFS Sports Morning 

Fri 13th July                           KS1 Sports Day 

Weds 18th July                      Reports Drop in meetings for Parents 

       & Carers 

Thurs 19th July                      6pm Y6 Haverstock Production 

Weds 25th July                   Last Day of Term 1:30pm Finish 

Attendance & Punctuality 
A great welcome back with just over 

95% across the whole school! 

EYFS: 90.02%  KS1—KS2: 96.21% 

WELL DONE BATS, HEDGEHOGS & 
KESTRELS FOR 100%!! 

Lets keep at it for the rest of the 
term! 

Chickens  

Howdy from back here in the garden. We hope you had a 

lovely Easter. We missed hearing you all in 

the playground so are very happy you’re back. 

Its been busy with the garden refurbishment 

taking shape. The little gardeners planted 

fruit trees on Tuesday. It's turning into a 

place fit for Royalty so obviously us celeb 

hens feel very at home. 

Did you know that this Sunday is Earth day? The focus 

is to reduce the use of plastic which is ruining the 

planet. We are proud to announce that as chickens we 

don't have much use for the stuff so, as we can't 

reduce our use we are holding a concert to spread the 

word to the bird community.  

The Eagles are coming to support us which is fab. It's 

nearly sold out, there's flapping room only. Taylor Swift 

who's an actual swift, was going to perform 

but, she's too busy building a nest, tis Spring 

after all! 

We will tell you all about it next week, in the 

mean time, see if you can reduce the amount 

of plastic you use in your coop. 

Love Madonna and Cyndi xx 

Summer fair 14th July 
We are holding a meeting in the Community Room on 

Tuesday 5th June at 9am and then again at 3pm so please come 

and join us we need lots of volunteers. 

Happy Bags 
We are still collecting clothes for the 

happy bag company. We get 64p for every 

kilo so if you are having a Spring clean 

please bring clothes, shoes, coats etc to 

the office by Thursday 3rd May. 

Friends of Primrose Hill 

Sponsored Bounce raised £530 
 

Thank you to all of you who 

contributed towards it! 


